PROCEEDINGS OF A REGULAR MEETING OF

THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF

THE MORGAN CITY HARBOR AND TERMINAL DISTRICT

January 10, 2011

The Board of Commissioners (“Board”) of the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”) met in regular session at the District’s office at 800 Youngs Road, Morgan City, Louisiana on January 10, 2011 at 5:00 p.m. President Raymond Wade convened the meeting with Commissioners Thomas “Matt” Ackel, Duane Lodrigue, Deborah Garber, William Pecoraro, Jerry Gauthier, and Joseph Foret in attendance.  Gregory Aucoin and Joe Jones were absent.

Also present at the meeting were Jerry Hoffpauir, Executive Director; Cindy Cutrera, Manager of Economic Development; Gerard J. Bourgeois, Board Attorney; Tori Henry, Administrative Assistant; Captain Jonathan Burton and Commander Blake Welborn of United States Coast Guard (USCG); Mike Lowe, Darrell Broussard and Daimia Jackson, Corps of Engineers (COE), New Orleans District; Martin Cancienne, Livingston Group, LLC; Phillip Parker, GSE Associates, LLC; Mike Knobloch, Knobloch Professional Services, LLC; Tim Osborn, NOAA, along with members of the media and general public.


It was moved by Mr. Gauthier and seconded by Mr. Lodrigue that the minutes of the Regular Meeting of December 13, 2010 be approved and adopted. Motion carried unanimously.  

It was moved by Mrs. Garber and seconded by Mr. Gauthier that the report of receipts and disbursements for the month of December, 2010 be received and accepted and that all invoices presented to the Board for the month of December, 2010 be paid.  Motion carried unanimously.


Tim Osborn with NOAA presented an update of NOAA’s recent activity, including sharing updated photos of the newly-installed storm hardened station in Berwick that measures and reports weather, water, and storm surge information in real time.  Mr. Wade thanked Mr. Osborn for his attendance and stated that the Board looked forward to continuing working with he and NOAA in the future projects.


Mrs. Cutrera reported that the 2010 Fact Card from the COE Navigation Data Center is now available online but the hard copies are still at the printers.  Mr. Wade congratulated Mrs. Cutrera for her hard work and dedication in getting the Port of Morgan City on the Fact Card and expressed his confidence that the Port will continue to move up on the card rankings as Mrs. Cutrera feeds additional tonnage information to the Navigation Data Center.

Mr. Hoffpauir requested that Mrs. Cutrera share the pictures of the wharf improvements sent from Mayor Ratcliff of Berwick.  This work was made possible with the $50,000 contribution the Port awarded the Town of Berwick.  Mr. Hoffpauir also reported that he received official notification from Delta Regional Authority (DRA) that the $100,000 grant was approved for the InterMoor bulkhead project.  


Daimia Jackson reported that: (i) they are expecting approval regarding Crew Boat Cut within the next two months; Mr. Broussard added that comments were received from Headquarters and have been taken care of mostly by providing documentation; and (ii) tentative dates for February 8 - 10 for Colonel Fleming’s Stakeholders Meetings and March 1 - 2 for the Partnering Conference. 

Captain Burton offered his assistance to Mr. Broussard in regards to Crew Boat Cut realignment and stated that he will remain in contact with him regarding this. 

Mike Lowe reported that there were no significant changes since his last report.


Mike Knobloch reported that: (i) all PSG quarterly reports have been submitted and are up to date; (ii) he will be attending a webinar on non-disaster grants on January 18 and the South Louisiana Area Maritime Security Committee with Mr. Hoffpauir in Houma on January 19; (iii) the boat ramp project will be submitted for funding through the PSG so the Environmental Planning and Historic Preservation Screening form is being completed to help expedite the process.

Matt Ackel reported that the slab for the generator has been formed and will be poured tomorrow.

Martin Concienne reported that: (i) the Federal Government’s operations continue to be funded by a Continuing Resolution (CR) expiring March 4, at which time they will either have to pass another CR or an Omnibus Bill; (ii) because of the failure of passage of the Omnibus Bill in the Senate at the end of the 111th Congress, the Senate Democratic leadership has announced they will not pursue earmarks in the FY 2012 spending bills; (iii) a group of Commissioners and Mr. Hoffpauir will travel to D.C. to meet with the Delegation.
Mr. Bourgeois reported that:  (i) it is necessary to declare the Manitowoc crane surplus so that proper action can be taken for disposal either by public auction or sealed bids to a third party or an intergovernmental transfer to neighboring Ports.  Mr. Gauthier made a motion to declare the Manitowoc crane surplus property, which was seconded by Mr. Ackel and carried unanimously.  (ii) Mr. Bourgeois suggested that action was necessary on a contract between the District and Knobloch Professional Services, LLC, to continue services at a rate of $40.00 per hour.  It was moved by Mrs. Garber and seconded by Mr. Ackel that the Port enter into a contract with Knobloch Professional Services, LLC and the following resolution be adopted, which Motion carried unanimously.

RESOLUTION

A resolution providing for the execution of a consulting agreement for the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”), designating the terms and conditions of the contract, and granting the authorization therefor.


WHEREAS, this Board of Commissioners (“Board”) is authorized by the provisions of LSA-R.S. 34:324 to “contract with the employ attorneys, clerks, engineers, deputy commissioners, superintendents, stevedores and other agents and employees and shall fix their compensation and terms of office or employments,” and,


WHEREAS, this Board, after due deliberation deems it necessary that a real and genuine necessity exist therefor, to contract with Knobloch Professional Services, L.L.C. in connection with various matters.

BE IT RESOLVED, that the President, Raymond M. Wade, is hereby authorized and directed to execute on behalf of the District, a consulting agreement with Knobloch Professional Services, L.L.C. for the necessary service relative to the District, substantially in accordance with the terms and conditions of the consulting agreement presented this day.

Mr. Bourgeois stated that the District’s agreement with the Livingston Group, L.L.C. was set to expire and needed to be extended. It was moved by Mr Lodrigue and seconded by Mr. Foret that the contract between the District and Livingston Group, L.L.C. be extended for another year at the same rate and the following resolution be adopted, which Motion carried unanimously.

A resolution providing for the execution of a consulting agreement for the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”), designating the terms and conditions of the contract, and granting the authorization therefor.


WHEREAS, this Board of Commissioners (“Board”) is authorized by the provisions of LSA-R.S. 34:324 to “contract with the employ attorneys, clerks, engineers, deputy commissioners, superintendents, stevedores and other agents and employees and shall fix their compensation and terms of office or employments,” and,


WHEREAS, this Board, after due deliberation deems it necessary that a real and genuine necessity exist therefor, to contract with Livingston Group, L.L.C. in connection with various matters.


BE IT RESOLVED, that the President, Raymond M. Wade, is hereby authorized and directed to execute on behalf of the District, a consulting agreement or an extension of its consulting agreement with Livingston Group, L.L.C. for the necessary service relative to the District, substantially in accordance with the terms and conditions of the consulting agreement presented this day.

Mr. Bourgeois also reported that an application for partial payment #7 for Phase II of the Youngswood Site Development was submitted by JC Construction and approved by Duplantis Design Group, LLC.  Mr. Foret moved to authorize payment to JC Construction in the amount of $320,818.20, which was seconded by Mrs. Garber and carried unanimously.  
Mr. Pecoraro reviewed the price of the boat ramp design bids presented to the Board and then moved to award the design of the boat ramp to Western Solutions in the amount of $8,000.00, which was seconded by Mr. Ackel and carried unanimously.


With there being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.
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